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The U.S. Office of Special Counsel (OSC) today announced that on April 14, 2011, the Senate 
confirmed President Barack Obama’s nomination of Carolyn N. Lerner to the position of Special 
Counsel of OSC. 

 
Ms. Lerner, a partner at the Washington, D.C. employment law firm Heller, Huron, Chertkof, 
Lerner, Simon & Salzman, will join OSC for a five-year term. 
 
Associate Special Counsel William E. Reukauf said, “We have passed along our congratulations 
and look forward to Carolyn Lerner’s swearing-in as the next Special Counsel.” 
 

**** 
The U.S. Office of Special Counsel (OSC) is an independent investigative and prosecutorial agency whose primary 
mission is to safeguard the merit system in federal employment by protecting federal employees and applicants from 
prohibited personnel practices, especially retaliation for whistle blowing. OSC also operates a secure channel for 
whistleblower disclosures and enforces the Hatch Act and the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment 

Rights Act. For more information please visit our web site at www.osc.gov or call 1‐800‐872‐9855. 

 
 


